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SMP MARKETING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, May 13th, 2020, at 3 pm
Teleconference
By Video: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3944921744
By Phone: +1 669 900 9128 US (Meeting ID: 394 492 1744)
                                                      

Committee Members
Present: Tiffany Clement (Chair), Michele Saario, Courtney Hardy-Wagner, Connie Hall
Absent: Crickett Luna, Natalie Worstein
Guests: Clint Hostetler, Nick Bakkie  
Staff: Kathilynn Carpenter, Julie DePrada-Schott, Mikhaila Freas  

CALL MEETING TO ORDER	Tiffany Clement
Tiffany Clement called the meeting to order at 3:06 pm. 


PUBLIC COMMENTS/INTRODUCTIONS	Tiffany Clement
None

APPROVAL COMMITTEE MEMBER ACTIONS 	Tiffany Clement


APPROVAL/ACTION ITEMS	Tiffany Clement

· ACTION / APPROVE: April 16th, 2020, Marketing Committee Minutes
A motion was M/S/C (Connie Hall/Michele Saario) to approve the April 16th, 2020 Marketing Committee Minutes.
· ACTION / APPROVE: Approval to reallocate District Support dollars from events to general marketing and giving staff discretion to make funding decisions.  All the-allocations will be reported back to Marcom.
A motion was M/S/C (Courtney Hardy-Wagner/Connie Hall) to approve the reallocation of District Support dollars from events to general marketing and give the Sunrise MarketPlace staff discretion to make funding decisions with the following guidelines:
· A request has to commiserate on the property’s overall percentage of assessment
· The request will come from the property owner
· SMP staff will bring large requests (over the properties overall assessment) to the Marketing Committee.

[bookmark: _Hlk37406720][bookmark: _Hlk37404904]REVIEW AND RECOMMENDATION TO FORWARD REVISED BUDGET TO BOARD	Kathilynn Carpenter
BUDGET
Staff is recommending changes to the budget to accommodate reallocated dollars to District COVID Support The revised budget will be submitted to the Board with MARCOM recommendations included. Most funding for COVID support will come from unused event, market research and advertising funds.  There is an event media budget remaining for the holidays and for Magical Moments 2020.   




BANNERS
New pylon banners to thank essential workers, one for first responders, one for health care workers and two for Masterpieces in the MarketPlace will be installed. Ten light pole banners for the Farmers Market to help promote and create awareness that it is still open are also being installed. We have also ordered more hardware to increase the numbers of banners in the district. 

SEASONAL DÉCOR
	This budget will remain for now.  We are researching costs and options for additional décor.  Currently, we have 60 pieces of light pole décor (purchased last year).  This year we are looking at ordering an additional 26 pieces so that all poles with banners will have décor.  We are also looking at adding lighted banner enhancers that would wrap around the banners.  We spent over a little $10,000 to have pigtails pulled on additional light poles to be able to add more décor and enhancers. 

	Palm Tree Lights: We haven’t had an update from the City on the palm tree light project. If it is not going to be installed by this holiday season, we will wrap the palm trees as we have in the past.  The lights have been removed from the trees for trimming, some had to be cut in order to remove, but the City saved many strings of lights.  

MARKETING	Julie DePrada
COVID-19 MARKETING UPDATE:

Social Media: Marketing for Covid-19 started on March 20th. SMP started off with weekly social media contests on Facebook and Instagram. In the month of March, we had our New Norm contest, where we had our followers share photos of what their new norm was, reached 307, 972 followers, and 1,359 people commented, liked, or shared the post. The month of April was heavily focused on our open restaurants in the district. Our social media contests included $1,300 in Gift Card giveaways to 19 SMP restaurants. This included one $100 gift card each week on Instagram (Olive Garden, Red Lobster, and Pizza Rev). On Facebook, we did three $50 gift cards during the week, along with three $25 gift cards on the weekend. 


Newsletters & Website Update: SMP has sent out eight Business Newsletters and five Consumer Newsletters. We have also kept our website up to date as the information for Covid-19 changes. Our Business page has seen 151 pageviews, and our Consumer page has seen 1,355 pageviews.  

SMP Promotional Collateral for Businesses: We have taken the initiative to help our businesses with COVID-19 signage. To date, five businesses received Open for Business Banners, five businesses received Open for Business A-Frame Sign with Custom Inserts, 7 Open for Business yard signs were produced for several SMP businesses, 26 Social Distancing Floor Stickers were given out, and 43 CHPD Monitoring posters have been distributed to businesses in the district. 

Co-Sponsorships & May Contesting: SMP also co-sponsored with Hall Marketing by purchasing $300 in gift cards for Citrus Town Center giveaways and purchasing $350 in gift cards for Marketplace at Birdcage giveaways. In May, SMP has focused on our essential businesses for our gift card contests. We have 16 gift card giveaways to businesses in the district, such as Batteries Plus, Staples, Half Priced Book Store, and more, totaling to $1,650, along with $200 Grocery Gift Card giveaway weekly. 



MasterPieces in the MarketPlace:  Phase One is complete.  If there is money in the budget, we will add more transformers in 2021.  MasterPieces had to launch virtually during COVID.  The project had good media attention, including TV and has been very well received.  We have three virtual tour videos produced, which will be up on our website soon. The video showcases all the transformers. We also have professional photos done. We are working on fliers and looking to start phase two in the next few months. We will look for more transformers for phase two, looking for more local artists for these. We will create a call for local artists to apply to put their work on the transformers. The videos can also be seen on our YouTube Channel. 
Chat Bot update
We are in the beginning stages of the creation of the chatbot. We are scheduled to have it up and running in the next couple of weeks. 
Reopening Plans
SMP has many tools and resources to help businesses with their reopening processes, such as customized collateral, masks, and gloves.  We are doing outreach to all businesses to find out what their specific needs are.  SMP staff are still teleworking until we see that it is safe to return to the mall. Sunrise Mall has stated that they have been doing extra cleaning, with hopes to be open soon. 

Great Plates Program- Michelle 
The City of Citrus Heights has started to participate in FEMA's great plates program, which allows restaurants to have meals delivered to high-risk seniors. Right now, there is only one restaurant in the SMP district participating in the program- Round Table Pizza. There are specific requirements that require restaurants to be able to provide breakfast, lunch, and dinner. This is hard for most of the SMP restaurants because they are not open for breakfast. It is recommended for these restaurants to create an additional menu for breakfast, so they can participate in the program. It is a FEMA guideline to provide all three meals. This is a great program for restaurants to take advantage of to earn some extra money. Restaurants must-have access to a third-party delivery program as well. The City has received over 100 applications from seniors and 13 restaurants. The goal is to get 20 restaurants to participate. The program is until June 10th but has the potential to extend. 

MARKETING CHAIR REPORT…………………………………………………………………………………….	Tiffany Clement
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT…………………………………………………………………………………Kathilynn Carpenter
Update CHPD Patrol Update
The SMP Public Liaison Safety Officer, Officer Jeff Schouten, started on Tuesday.  For now, he is temporarily housed in the security office located in the Sunrise Mall. We have made it very clear that he is not a mall cop, but we needed a space for him to keep his things and hold suspects. Right now, his current focus is vacant buildings in SMP. He would like keys to the vacant buildings, if the owner is amenable to this.  There is concern that it is not someone that is close; there can be significant damage done to the vacant buildings. Landlord concerns: lockboxes not being put back together correctly, security alarms going off, trying to remember who has a key, and replacing keys after a building/retail space gets re-keyed. 

Jeff would like to place "No Trespassing" signs up in the District. Marie Calendars and Sears have had the biggest issues with trash and transients. Jeff's current schedule is Tuesday-Friday, 11 am-9 pm. We will be setting up a discussion with Jeff and other business center's security and LP's for information and training. We currently working on a list of each business/properties Loss Prevention or security officer's contact 


information to give to Jeff. We are working on information to give out to our businesses on who to call when in the event that Jeff is busy on another call. 
City Contract 
The PBID enabling legislation requires the City to execute a contract with the owners association identified in the Management District Plan.  The City did not execute the contract at formation nor during the various renewals.  Our attorney has provided a draft contract.  The City requested we provide several documents including 20 years of: tax returns, yearend financial compilations, budgets, bylaws, personnel information, etc. KC is working to gather the documents.  It will take some time as we are not in the office and do not have access to archived files. 
ADJOURN MEETING	Tiffany Clement
The meeting is adjourned at 4:20 pm. 
THE NEXT MEETING TBA



BROWN ACT
Government Code 54950 (The Brown Act) requires that a brief description of each item to be transacted or discussed be posted at least 72 hours prior to a regular meeting.  Action may not be taken on items not posted on the agenda. Meeting facilities are accessible to persons with disabilities.  If you require special assistance to participate in the meeting, notify Julie DePrada-Schott at (530) 917-0954 at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.

NOTICE TO PUBLIC
You are welcomed and encouraged to participate in this meeting.  Public comment is taken (three minutes' maximum per person) on items listed on the agenda when they are called.  Public Comment on items not listed on the agenda will be heard at the meeting, as noted on the agenda. Comments on controversial items may be limited, and large groups are encouraged to select one or two speakers to represent the opinion of the group. The order of Agenda items is listed for reference and may be taken in any order deemed appropriate by the Board of Directors. The agenda provides a general description and staff recommendations; however, the Board of Directors may take action other than what is recommended.
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